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                           VILLAGE OF MAMARONECK           
BOARD OF TRAFFIC COMMISSIONERS 

DECEMBER 13, 2012 
 

PRESENT:  Tom Porretto, Chairman; Mike Anello, Ed Parisen,  
   Harry Spadero, Frank Spedafino 
   Rod Brendolan, Fire Department Liaison 
   P.O. Chris Jaeger, Police Department Liaison  
ABSENT:  Stefanie Lividini, Marianne Ybarra 
 
 
Mr. Porretto called to order the Regular Meeting at 7:30 p.m. 
 
Mr. Porretto welcomed two new Board members, Mike Anello and Harry Spadaro. 
 
Mr. Porretto said the Agenda will be taken out of order. 
 
 
New Business 
 
None 
 
Old Business 
 
3.  Unsafe to exit 953 W. Boston Post Road onto Post Road – Resident. 
Commissioners Visited Site 
 
Mr. Tim Derrico appeared and said his car is parked at this location, and getting out of the 
driveway onto the Boston Post Road is difficult.  He requested the removal of street parking 
spaces to increase visibility.  Mr. Derrico said that one’s line of vision is obstructed on both sides 
but more on the left side.  He suggested that a mirror be put into the sidewalk.  The Board 
recommended that he contact the Village office to get on the Board of Trustees meeting agenda 
to make that request.   
 
Mr. Brendolan stated that he went to the site to evaluate and determined that a parking space 
should be eliminated.  
 
** MR. BRENDOLAN MOVED TO APPROVE A ‘NO PARKING’ SIGN ON THE 
 BOSTON POST ROAD, WEST (U.S. ROUTE 1) ON THE SOUTH SIDE FROM 
 THE DRIVEWAY OF 953 WEST  BOSTON POST ROAD (U.S. ROUTE 1)  TO A 
 POINT OF TWENTY FEET EAST THEREOF. 
** MR. PARISEN SECONDED. 
** MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY. 
 
Mr. Porretto said that he will monitor the status as the Board of Trustees has to approve this 
action. 
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1.  Amendment to traffic and parking regulations on Nelson Street by Travers Avenue to 
prohibit parking in front of home on corner of Travers and Warren Avenues– Resident. 
Commissioners visited site. 
 
Mr. Brendolan said that cars are parked on both sides right up to the stop sign on the corner.   
 
** MR. BRENDOLAN MOVED TO APPROVE A ‘NO PARKING’ SIGN ON 
 NELSON STREET WEST, SOUTH SIDE, FROM TRAVERS AVENUE TO A 
 POINT TWENTY FEET SOUTH THEREOF.  
** MR. SPEDAFINO SECONDED. 
** MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY. 
 
** MR. BRENDOLAN MOVED TO APPROVE A ‘NO PARKING’ SIGN ON 
 NELSON STREET EAST, NORTH SIDE, FROM TRAVERS AVENUE TO A 
 POINT TWENTY FEET NORTH THEREOF. 
** MR. SPEDAFINO SECONDED. 
** MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.  
 
 
2.  Make Old White Plains Road one way between Grand and New Streets on Saturday 
evenings to accommodate church parking as is done on Sundays – Resident. 
Commissioners visited site. 
 
The Board discussed and agreed that more information is necessary, and to carryover this matter 
to the next meeting.  Mr. Porretto said he will speak with the resident.   
 
 
4.  Bus stop in front of Excelsior Garage. 
 
Mr. Porretto said that he has not heard any updates on this matter since the beginning of the year.  
The placement of the bus stop near the school raises safety concerns for the school children and 
the crossing guard.  The Board agreed that the bus stop should be moved back to the Domino’s 
Pizza store location.  Or, the bus stop can be eliminated.  Mr. Porretto said that he will speak 
with the Village Manager. 
 
5.  Halstead Avenue to Mamaroneck Avenue going south.  Right turn on Red light.  
 
Mr. Porretto said that there should be no right turn on red on Halstead Avenue going on to 
Mamaroneck Avenue in the southerly direction. The area is congested.  He said the Right Turn 
on Red sign should be removed.  The Board discussed and agreed. 
 
** MR. SPADARO MOVED TO APPROVE THE REMOVAL OF THE ‘RIGHT 
 TURN ON RED’ SIGN ON HALSTEAD AVENUE ON TO MAMARONECK 
 AVENUE GOING SOUTH.  
** MR. SPEDAFINO SECONDED. 
** MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY. 
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Minutes 
 
1.  Draft October Minutes 
 
Tabled. 
 
2.  Draft November Minutes  
 
Tabled. 
 
 
Other 
 
- Mr. Spedafino said the stop sign on Keeler Avenue was extended approximately ten years ago. 
He said it is hard to make the turn.  He suggested that the sign be moved back.  Mr. Brendolan 
said he will go to the site and take measurements. 
 
- Officer Jaeger stated that the road signs were painted at the crosswalk on Melbourne and 
Tompkins Avenues. 
 
- Officer Jaeger said that the sign poles are not up on Prospect Avenue and Library Lane. 
 
- Mr. Brendolan said the Royal Place signage has been completed.  
 
- Mr. Porretto noted that not all the road lines have been painted at 930 Mamaroneck Avenue and 
the work needs to be completed.  
 
- Mr. Spadaro noted that the sign is missing at Osborn and Stoneybrook Avenues. 
 
- Mr. Porretto remarked that the ‘No Parking’ sign is up by the bakery on Old White Plains 
Road, and the old sign pole is still up. 
 
- Mr. Porretto reminded the Board that the January meeting will be on the third Thursday, 
January 17, in The Regatta conference room.  
 
- Mr. Brendolan mentioned that three Code books are needed for the new Board members and 
for one existing member. 
 
There being no other business, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 8:02 p.m. 
 
 
PREPARED BY:    RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED BY: 
Anne Hohlweck    Agostino A. Fusco      

    Clerk-Treasurer 


